
 

  

NEWS RELEASE 
NCDSB Director of Education Retiring June 30 
June 28, 2017:  
Glenn Sheculski, Director of Education for the Northeastern Catholic District School 
Board is retiring this June 30, after working in Catholic education for 33 years. 
 

Mr. Sheculski has been with the Northeastern 
Catholic District School Board for a total of 29 
years as a Teacher, School and Program Principal, 
and finally Director of Education, beginning in 
July of 2009. He spent two years at the beginning 
of his career teaching for the Fort McMurray 
Roman Catholic Separate School District and two 
years as a Superintendent of Education at 
Waterloo Catholic District School Board.  

 
Since assuming the position of Director of Education, Glenn and the Senior 
Administration team were instrumental in bringing the Moosonee RCSS Board into 
the NCDSB family of schools after the Ministry of Education mandated that isolated 
boards in Ontario be amalgamated with other district boards. Glenn led two Pupil 
Accommodation Reviews, one in Kirkland Lake and one in Timmins, led a Boundary 
Review in the Board’s southern region and helped develop two Strategic Plans for the 
Board. He oversaw an Operational Review of the Board in 2012 and created a Policy 
Review Committee which is responsible for updating all NCDSB Policies and 
Administrative Procedures. He also helped establish the board’s first adult and 
continuing education program at the Adult & Continuing Catholic Education Support 
Services (ACCESS) centre. 
 
At the provincial level, Glenn was a member of the Executives for the English Catholic 
Council of Directors of Education (ECCODE) and the Council of Directors of Education 
(CODE) for two years. As well, Glenn sat on the Ministry of Education and Trustees 
committee at the last round of central bargaining with the Canadian Union of Public 
Employees -Education Workers (CUPE).  
 
“Glenn will be remembered by his colleagues for his commitment to student 
achievement and his dedication towards the Catholic School system in Ontario at the 



 

local, regional and provincial levels. We at the NCDSB will remember Glenn for his 
ability to work collegially and cooperatively with others and to bring new insights 
and challenges to the Board table. Best wishes to Glenn for a successful retirement for 
many years to come.”  commented Richard Brassard, Chair of Board of Trustees. 
 
The NCDSB family thanks Glenn for his 29 years of dedicated service to Catholic 
Education with our Board and wish him a healthy, happy and well-deserved 
retirement.   We will continue to keep Glenn in our prayers. 
 

Catholic Education Makes the Difference! 
 

For more information, please contact: Andrew Marks, Community Relations Officer 
at (705) 268-7443 ext. 3213 
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